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On Monday, March 18th , I made a presentation to the Zonta Club of St. Catharines discussing the work 

of the Zonta International Foundation. I presented the challenge from our International President 

regarding individual donations and recognizing clubs that have all members making a donation.  

 

I attended two spring workshops, Niagara Falls , NY and Owen Sound, Ontario on April 20th and 27th. 

Emphasis was placed on the role of the Foundation and how it is funded for the scholarships and 

international projects. No monies from membership fees is used for this purpose. 

On behalf of the 94 attendees in Niagara Falls, I submitted $1435 and $535 from 48 Zontians in Owen 

Sound. 

 


